
 

 

TOWN OF STAMFORD 
SELECT BOARD MEETING 

January 16, 2025 
(UNAPPROVED) 

6:00 p.m. 
 
Present:   Select Board:  Nancy L. Bushika, Chair, John Dunn, Douglas Wright, Michael G. 

Denault and Kurt Gamari. 
Visitors: Debra Burchard, Jedidiah Gramlin, Peter Greenbush, Marta Miller, Sheila Pecor, 

Debra Righi, James Righi and James Stimpson. 
 David R. Tatro, Road Commissioner. 
 Lori Shepard, Select Board Secretary. 
 
Nancy Bushika opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance, welcomed 
everyone, and read a statement with procedural rules for the meeting.  An executive 
session for personnel matters was added to the agenda.  Jed Gramlin recorded the meeting. 
 
BENNINGTON COUNTY REGIONAL COMMISSION (BCRC) LIASIONS 
Deb Burchard feels it would be better to have a Planning Commission member appointed as 
BCRC representative and is willing to step down to allow Lisa Gramlin to be appointed.  Dan 
Potvin was previously a representative but he was not reappointed in March.  Dan Potvin 
will be contacted to see if he would like to serve.  Lisa Gramlin could either be appointed to 
his seat or Deb Burchard’s if she wishes to resign at the next meeting.  There are a lot of 
issues that could affect Stamford and the Planning Commission feels town representation is 
important. 
 
POSTMARK FOR TAX PAYMENTS 
Peter Greenbush asked if the Select Board would consider a warrant article to change the 
receipt of taxes to allow for postmarks.  Mike Denault would like to discuss it further.  The 
town clerk will consult with other towns to learn their procedures when accepting 
postmarks. 
 
MINUTES 
MOTION by John Dunn to accept the emergency meeting minutes of December 31, 2024 
and the regular meeting minutes of January 2, 2025 as written.  SECONDED by Doug Wright.  
All in favor.  Motion APPROVED. 
 
SELECT BOARD ORDERS 
The Select Board reviewed and approved the following orders: 
 WARRANT #1  $11,932.80  payroll 
 WARRANT #2  $39,700.78  accounts payable 
 
ROAD CONDITIONS 
1.  The highway crew has been battling frequent snow storms.  There have been several 
equipment breakdowns. 
2.  The Select Board approved and signed the Highway Ordinance. 
3.  The Select Board reviewed the Clean Water Act Municipal Invoicing Spreadsheet.  Two 
culverts were replaced on Jepson Road, gravel was added and stone-lined ditches were 
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installed.  The town’s out-of-pocket expenses for material and contractors was less than the 
$10,000.00 grant amount it will receive.  This is a bonus for the town. 
MOTION by Mike Denault to accept and sign the Grants in Aid Municipal Invoicing 
Spreadsheet.  SECONDED by John Dunn.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED. 
4.  Mike Denault talked to the board about creating incentives for town employees and 
would like to explore ways to show appreciation for all the work they do. 
 
RECYCLING 
Nothing to report. 
 
APPOINTMENT OF ETHICS LIASION OFFICER 
MOTION by Kurt Gamari to appoint Doug Wright as Ethics Liaison Officer.  SECONDED by 
Mike Denault.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED. 
Deb Burchard felt the Liaison Officer should not be a Select Board member but another 
employee of the town, such as someone from another board.  The board discussed the 
procedure when an ethics complaint is filed.  Jim Stimpson and Peter Greenbush offered to 
be part of an Ethics Committee if the Select Board appoints one.  Jim Stimpson said 
although he believes the perception of a conflict exists, he does not feel it is blatant or 
intentional.   Some of the visitors present felt that the Select Board needs to correct the 
perception now that it has been brought to their attention or they could be in violation of 
the ethics law as well.  Doug Wright was clear that the Select Board is not ignoring the 
matter. 
 
ASSISTANT ASSESSOR CLERK 
Deb Burchard questioned the board’s decision not to hire an Assistant Assessor Clerk.  The 
board debated having elected listers vs. a hired assessor.  Listers can be elected without any 
training and learn on the job.  A hired or appointed assessor must be trained, certified and 
on the state’s approved assessor list.  The change from elected to appointed was prompted 
by an inability to find people willing to run for the elected position.  The board discussed a 
warrant article to return to three elected listers and may keep the NEMRC assessor during 
the transition. 
 
ETHICS TRAINING 
All members of town boards and elected officials must take the ethics training which is an 
online course.  Doug Wright will keep track of everyone who needs to take the training and 
keep copies of all of the certificates for the town. 
 
ROAD EROSION INVENTORY 
MOTION by Mike Denault to accept and sign a Memorandum of Understanding to hire the 
BCRC to assist with the Road Erosion Inventory required by the state.  SECONDED by Doug 
Wright.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED. 
 
CERTIFICATE OF HIGHWAY MILEAGE 

The board reviewed and signed the Certificate of Highway Mileage.  This past fall the 
board reclassified the 0.3 mile westerly portion of County Road from a Class 4 road to a 
legal trail. 
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ZONING BYLAWS 
Jim Stimpson advised that the Planning Commission has been working to revise the 
Bylaws to include new sign language.  He invited the Select Board to attend their next 
meeting on January 20, 2025. 
 
SELECTBOARD REPORT 
The Select Board was given the first draft of the Select Board report for the town report 
and will discuss it at the next meeting.  Mike Denault felt the town should promote the 
ability to accept credit cards. 
 
TOWN WARRANT 
The town clerk is waiting for figures from other boards.  The board will review the 
proposed warrant at their next meeting. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION  
MOTION by Kurt Gamari to find that premature public discussion of an attorney/client/civil 
action and a personnel matter would place the town at a substantial disadvantage.  SECONDED 
by John Dunn.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED. 
MOTION by Kurt Gamari to enter executive session for an attorney/client/civil matter pursuant 
to 1 V.S.A. § 313(a)(1)(F) and a personnel matter pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 313(a)(1)(B).  SECONDED 
by John Dunn.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED.  The Selectboard entered executive session at 
7:35 p.m. 
MOTION by John Dunn to exit executive session.  SECONDED by Doug Wright.  All in favor.  
Motion APPROVED.  The board exited executive session at 7:57 p.m. 
No action was taken. 
 

SELECTBOARD MEETING 
The board scheduled a meeting for next Thursday, January 23, 2025 at 4:30 p.m.  
 
MOTION by Doug Wright to adjourn.  SECONDED by John Dunn.  All in favor.  Motion 
APPROVED.  The meeting ended at 7:58 p.m. 
 
 
 
      Kurt Gamari  
      Clerk 
 
/las 

 
 

REMINDERS 
 
1.   Townspeople should sign up with the state’s free communications network, VT-Alert.  
You can sign up at vtalert.gov to receive notifications.  You can choose how you would like 
to be alerted (phone call, text or email) and can choose what type of alerts you would like to 
receive, i.e. weather, road closures, public health, etc. 
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2.  Anyone interested in applying for the transfer station substitute position should submit a 
letter of interest to the Select Board. 
 
3.  The town office is open Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. and 
on Thursdays from 1 p.m. to 7 p.m.  Closed Mondays. 
 
 
 

PETITIONS FOR WARRANT ARTICLES & ELECTED POSITIONS 
 
The deadline for filing petitions with the town clerk for warrant articles to be included in the 
town meeting warning is Thursday, January 16, 2025.  These petitions must be signed by 5% of 
the registered voters or at least 38 signatures.    V.S.A. 17:2642(a) 
 

The required signatures on a petition to run for an elected office are 1% of the registered 
voters or at least 8 signatures.  The deadline for filing these petitions with the Town Clerk is 
Monday, January 27, 2025 by 5:00 p.m.  Nominating papers and the Consent of Candidate 
form may be picked up at the Town Office.   V.S.A. 17:2681(a) (b). 
 
Elected positions to be filled this year are: 
 
  Town Moderator - 1 year term   (Paul Dupuis) 
  School Moderator - 1 year term   (Paul Dupuis) 
  Select Board member - 2 year term   (Nancy Bushika) 

  Select Board member - 3 year term   (Michael Denault) 
  School Director - 2 year term   (Erika Bailey) 
  School Director - 3 year term   (Gary Bellows) 

  Collector of Delinquent Taxes - 1 year term   (Sally A. Bohl) 
  Cemetery Commissioner - 3 year term   (Sheila G. Lawrence) 

  Library Trustee - 2 year term   (Danielle Smith) 
 

Town meeting will be held on Monday, March 3, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. with the school portion 
first, followed by the town. 
 
Voting will be held on Tuesday, March 4, 2025 from 10 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Town of 
Stamford Community Room.  Applications for addition to the checklist will be accepted at the 
town office up to and throughout election day. 
 
Absentee ballots will be available until 5:00 p.m. on Monday, March 3, 2025.  Please call the 
town office at 694-1361. 
 
Anyone interested in serving as an appointed board member, please review the expiring 
appointed positions in the town report and contact a member of that board or the Select Board. 
 
 


































































